
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – August 13, 2012 
 
Present:    Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield                  

    Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Select Board received at request from Pam Yarosh to operate a boarding kennel on her 

property located on Route 18. (Map 206,  Lot 15  ).  The Select Board denied the zoning permit 

as it is allowed by Special Exception and the application will be turned over to the Board of 

Adjustment. 

 

The Select Board approved Jim Cavanaugh to complete the tree maintenance at the Sugar Hill 

Meeting House.  Work completed will come from the Capital Reserve Fund. 

 

The Select Board received the cost for the one window that has been replaced downstairs at the 

Crapo Building.  The board has notified the contractor to continue with the additional three 

windows this year. 

 

The Select Board received a letter of resignation from Trustee of the Trust Funds David McPhaul 

due to time and work constraints.  The Board will look for a replacement for the remainder of his 

term. 

 

The Select Board received the Education Tax Warrant for 2013. 

 

The Select Board would like Mr. Glover to look at filling in some of the area that sunk on the 

Sunset Sidewalk and fill if time and funds allow.  Also we need to let Mr. Carbonneau know that 

the Sunset area will need to be maintained. 

 

MR.BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of August 6, 2012, 2012 seconded by 

MS. CONNORS, the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion 

to adjourn; seconded by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 6:20 PM.  The next 

regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, August 20, 2012 at the Carolina Crapo Building 

AT 5:00 pm to sign checks and discuss correspondence and meet with Road Agent Glover at 

5:30.  The board will hold its regular meeting at the Sugar Hill Fire Station at 6:00 to meet with 

Chief Clark and to view the progress on the building. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 

 



 


